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MIT's Beaver Bonspiel 5 - October 24, 1998 

Finals 

Packet by MIT (with a little help from some friends) 

TOSSUPS 

TOSSUP 1 

His essay "The Player on the Other Side" inspired an Ellery Queen 
novel of the same title where the detective is pitted against his 
"dark self". Later works of this British author, who died on the same 
day as John F. Kennedy, reflect his distrust of 20th century political 
and technological trends and his experimentation with hallucinogenic 
drugs such as mescaline. FTP, who is this author of "The Doors of 
Perception" and "Brave New World"? 

TOSSUP 2 

Warning: Two answers required. 

Geoffrey of Monmouth concatenated these names to identify a giant 
Cornish chieftain. Another legend applies them to two wooden effigies 
in the Guildhall in London representing survivors of a giant race 
destroyed by Brutus the Trojan. Biblically, it is not clear if they 
describe a king and his land or two independent states. FTP, what are 
these two hostile powers, which according to the book of Revelation 
are the nations led to war by Satan? 

TOSSUP 3 

This culture flourished in Iran and northern India around 1000 BC and 
produced the Vedas and the RamaYana. Their name came from the Sanskrit 
for "noble", as they used this term to distinguish themselves from the 
native Dravidians. To' 19th century linguists the name was synonymous 
to "Indo-European", but some ethnologists applied it to an elevated 
Nordic civilization. FTP, what is this culture whose name was used by 
the Third Reich to describe their "superior race"? 

TOSSUP 4 

Bssed on the novel "D'Entre les Morts", one of the many visual effects 
in this 1958 movie was the addition of a bell tower to the San Juan 
Batista mission through trick photography. Another was the combination 
of foward zoom and reverse tracking to convey a sense of dizziness to 
the audience. FTP, what Alfred Hitchcock movie starred Jimmy Stewart 
as a retired police detective stricken with a paralyzing fear of 
heights? 

Answer: _VERTIGO_ 

TOSSUP 5 

In "Fight the Future", it served as the cover story concealing the 
alien contagion in a Texas town. The first version isolated in the 
U.S. was originally christened the Muerto Canyon Virus but was later 
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changed to the Sin Nombre Virus, and victims of this antigen are 
stricken by an eponymous pulmonary syndrome. The Four Corners Outbreak 
on a Navajo reservation in 1993 was caused, FTP, by what infectious 
agent carried by rodent fecal matter? 

Answer: _HANTAVIRUS_ 

TOSSUP 6 

On December 11, 1576, it was publically condemned by the Republic of 
Venice, and the Catholic Church later declared it a gambling 
device. Ironically, the first organized leagues for this sport formed 
in France. The three main styles of play are puntata, "gentle"; volo, 
"strong flying"; and raffa, "strong smash," but all have the goal of 
closely approaching the pallino. FTP, what is this sport of Italian 
lawn bowling? 

Answer: _BOCCE_ 

TOSSUP 7 

Contrary to rumor, this piece of legislation is not up for 
Congressional renewal in 2007, but lawmakers _will_ be voting to repeal 
its preclearance clause. It was passed in the aftermath of the protest 
marches held by the SNCC at the Edmund Pettus Bridge outside Selma, 
Alabama. Proposed by Lyndon Johnson, FTP, what is this act which 
allows federal intervention in state registration processes and also 
bans literacy tests? 

Answer: _VOTING RIGHTS ACT_ of _1965_ 

TOSSUP 8 

This 16th and 17th century musical form develops one or more themes 
through melodic imitation. Its name comes from the Italian for "seek 
out". Venetian composers such as Andrea Gabrieli were particularly 
adept at using stretto, augmentation, and diminution to expound upon a 
simple theme. It is itself a recurring theme in Douglas Hofstader's 
"Godel, Escher, Bach." FTP, name this musical form, perhaps best 
known from the seven-part example created by Bach for "The Musical 
Offering" . 

TOSSUP 9 

In September this former Green Beret was hospitalized after a failed 
suicide attempt. The developer of the "constitutional covenant 
community" Almost Heaven and the host of the radio talk show "Freedom 
Calls", he lead team of searchers in North Carolina in pursuit of Eric 
Rudolph. FTP, who is this leader of the Patriot Movement who acted as 
a negotiator during the Montana Freeman standoff and the Ruby Ridge 
siege? 

Answer: James "Bo" _GRITZ_ 

TOSSUP 10 

During WWII, he led a group of scientists at the Research Laboratory 
for Electronics at MIT who helped in the development of radar. Later, 
he originated the concept of CERN and was one of the founders of 
Brookhaven National Labs. In 1938, he pioneered a method for studying 
the magnetic properties of atoms based on the measurement of nuclear 
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proton spin. FTP, who won the 1944 Nobel Physics Prize for his work on 
atomic and molecular beam magnetic resonance? 

Answer: Isador _RABI 

TOSSUP 11 

He served briefly as an Iranian delegate to the united Nations in 1988 
but soon after was severely injured in a helicopter accident. 
Canonically his criminal career began as the Red Hood, but he later 
switched to a more familiar guise after a disfiguring accident. 
Portrayed in the movies by Cesar Romero and Jack Nicholson, FTP, who 
is this psychotic arch-enemy of Batman who looks like a clown? 

Answer: the _JOKER_ 

TOSSUP 12 

At the age of 20, he undertook his first voyage to the East as the 
second mate aboard the Judea, a coal ship which exploded en route to 
Bangkok. Later in life while stationed near Aden, he befriends a young 
mate named Jim from the sunken ship patna. Another time, his aunt got 
him a comission to captain a Belgian river steamer in the Congo. FTP, 
name this narrator of Joseph Conrad's "Lord Jim", ''-Youth'', and "Heart 
of Darkness". 

Answer: Charlie _MARLOW_ 

TOSSUP 13 

Possible creators of them include the Paracus people who inhabited the 
region until 300 BC and the Ayacucho settlers who arrived in 
630. Etched into the desert mesas of the Pampa Colorada, the German 
mathematician Maria Reiche spearheaded their preservation movement for 
over 40 years. Including spirals, a bird and a monkey, FTP, what are 
these large, aerially visible designs in Peru which are believed to be 
a pre-Incan astronomical calendar? 

Answer: _NAZCA LINES_ 

TOSSUP 14 

Otto Rank theorized that it was the guiding force in personality 
development and that it controlled a person's instinctual drives. 
Arthur Schopenhauer be1ived that this corresponded to Kant's 
ding-an-sich, and in "Philosophical Fragments", Kierkegaard presented 
Christanity as a form of existence which presupposes the free version 
of it. FTP, what is this human attribute which characterizes volition? 

TOSSUP 15 

Among the casualties was Lady Alice Lisle, who was beheaded for 
harboring rebels. It occured after the Battle of Sedgemoor when James 
II established a court to prosecute members of the "pitchfork army." 
Of those convicted, 320 were executed by the hangman Jack Ketch and 
800 others were sentanced to penal servitude in Barbados by Lord Chief 
Jus,tice George Jeffreys. FTP, what were these English county trials 
held in 1685 after the collapse of Monmouth's Rebellion? 

Answer: _BLOODY ASSIZES_ 
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TOSSUP 16 

Better known by contemporaries for their political views than their 
verse, this group's "The Anarchiad" adopted the style of Butler and 
Pope to criticize states which were slow to ratify the Constitution. 
Advocates of a strong central government and opponents of Jeffersonian 
democracy, most of their leaders were graduates of Yale. FTP, what was 
this group of Federalist poets which included John Trumbell and Joel 
Barlow? 

Answer: _HARTFORD WITS_ or _CONNECTICUT WITS_ 

TOSSUP 17 

The earliest example still in existance was made in France by Nicphore 
Niepce in February 1827, and depicts a portrait of Cardinal 
d'Amboise. In England, two Englishmen, Thomas Wedgwood and William 
Henry Fox Talbot developed it using paper soaked in a mix of sodium 
chloride and silver nitrate. Meanwile, back in France, Niepce's work 
was advanced by his partner, who developed a process using silver 
iodide and named it after himself. FTP, what is this invention, 
popularised by the Frenchman Daguerre? 

Answer: _PHOTOGRAPHY_ 

TOSSUP 18 

It began as a spa, called Aquisgranum by the Romans. It suffered 
heavy da~ge during WWII, and, on Oct. 20, 1944, it was the first 
major German City to fall to the Allies. Fortunately, its cathedral 
suffered minimal damage. It includes the Palace Chapel that dates 
back to 790 AD and features a Chandelier presented by Frederick I 
Barbarossa in 1168. FTP, name this city, burial site of Charlemagne. 

TOSSUP 19 

Coleridge, Samuel Taylor, by Thomas De Quincey in the 8th edition. 
Yosemite, by John Muir in the 10th edition. Americanism, by H.L. 
Mencken, and Conjuring by Harry Houdini, both in the 13th edition. 
Ether by James Clerk Maxwell in the 9th edition. All of these 
articles appeared in editions of, FTP, what Encyclopedia that 
dates back to 1768? 

Answer: _ENCYCLOPAEDIA BRITANNICA_ 

TOSSUP 20 

He wrote his first newspaper editorial, on the Spanish Civil War, at 
age 10, and claims to have rejected Marxism for anarchism at age 12. 
D~spite the influence of his father's noted work in Hebrew grammar, he 
ciaims ,to have fallen into linguistics for lack of anything better to 
do. Regardless, he took to the field, eventually publishing "Syntactic 
Structures" in 1978. FTP, name this linguist and political 
commentator, perhaps the first to speak the sentence "colorless green 
ideas sleep furiously." 

Answer: Noam _CHOMSKY_ 

TOSSUP 21 
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This movement's most fervent supporter and rhetoricist was Feargus 
O'Connor, but it finally collapsed once and for all after an 1848 
organizational meeting was canceled due to bad weather. Taking its 
name from an 1838 document, it asked for such things as voting by 
ballot, universal male suffrage and annual Parliaments. FTP, name 
this movement, which led to several workingmens association riots and 
was based on the People's Charter. 

Answer: _CHARTIS~ or _CHARTIST_ movement 

TOSSUP 22 

First isolated from the adrenal glands by Albert Szent-Gyorgyi and 
called "hexuronic acid," it plays a primary role in the synthesis of 
collagen. It is slowly metabolized in humans, and therefore it takes 
three to four months of its deficiency in the diet to bring about the 
visible symptoms of scurvy. FTP, name this compound, found in the 
H~ngarian red pepper and many citrus fruits. 

Answer: _ASCORBIC ACID_ or _VITAMIN C_ 

TOSSUP 23 

He moved from his native country to England to do research at Leeds 
University. His first play, "The Invention", premiered in 1955 while 
he was a play reader at the Royal Court Theater. He returned to his 
homeland in 1959 where he produced "The Swamp Dwellers" and "The Lion 
and the Jewel." For ten points, name this Nigerian playwright, 
novelist, and poet who won the 1986 Nobel Prize for literature. 

Answer: Wole _SOYINKA_ 

TOSSUP 24 

"Picture with a Circle" and "Painting with White Border" are from his 
earlier stage of abstraction, and they feature fluid lines and 
indistinct shapes, while his Bauhaus works contain sharp geometric 
features, as in "Hard in Soft" and "Through-going Line". FTP, identify 
this member of Der Blaue Reiter and painter of "First Abstract 
Watercolor." 

Answer: Wassily _KANDINSKY_ 

BONI 

BONUS 1 

Identify the quasi-historical Romans FTPE. 

A. This ancestor of one of Julius Caesar's assassins drove out 
Tarquinius Superbus, the last king of Rome, and was elected as one of 
the first consuls in 509 BC. 

Answer: Lucius Junius _BRUTUS_ 

B. When this Roman hero was caPtured"by"th~';b:~';;~I'le Etruscan king Lars 
Porsena, he demonstrated his courage to his captors "by thrusting his 
right hand into a fire until it was consumed. 

Answer: Gaius Mucius _SCAEVOLA- (prompt on "Lefty") 

3 

C. This legendary Sabine king was co-ruler of Rome along with Romulus 
for several years until he was killed by a mob. 

Answer: Titus _TATIUS_ 

BONUS 2 

Identify the musical work from the excerpt FTPE. 

A. <play excerpt 1> 

Answer: Gustav _MAHLER's _EIGHTH SYMPHONY_ or 
_SYMPHONY OF A THOUSAND_ 

B. <play excerpt 2> 

Answer: _DAPHNIS ET CHLOE_ by Maurice Ravel 

C. <play excerpt 3> 

Answer: _WAR REQUIEM_ by Benjamin Britten 

BONUS 3 

In the early morning hours of Monday, October 19th, a twenty-eight 
year veteran Democratic state Senator was slain while working on his 
hogfarm near Cookeville. Answer the following questions about this event FTPE? 

A. In what state's legislature did this man serve, most recently under 
Republican governor Don Sundquist? 

Answer: _TENNESSEE_ 

B. Who was this long serving state Senator from Tennessee's 15th 
District? 

Answer: Tommy _BURKS_ 

C. The prime suspect in his death is his opponent from his reelection 
campaign, who has previously made headlines by changing his legal 
middle name to reflect one his primary campaign stances. For five 
points apiece, give his middle and last name. 

Answer: Byron _"LOW TAX" LOOPER_ 

BONUS 4 

Identify the following from Haitian mythology FTPE. 

A. These are a group of divinties who are concerned with the lives of 
humans and often personify forces of nature. Their leader is the 
snake-god Damballa. 

B. This title for a priestess of a loa cult is shared with a fast and 
complex Caribbean dance. 

C. Also known as Ghede, this figure is the traditional intercessor 
with the dead. He is usually depicted in a top hat, black coat tails, 
sunglasses, and smoking a cigar. 

Answer: _BARON SAMEDI_ 



Finals.txt Sat Oct 24 04:55:23 1998 

BONUS 5 

And now for a bit of astronomy. FTPE, answer the following questions 
on matters celestial. 

A. One of most fundamental aspects of astronomy is the measuring the 
distance to stellar objects. This process has recently been given a 
boost by'a European Space Agency satellite that compiled precision 
parallaxes for 120,000 nearby stars and over a million more slightly 
less accurate measurements. Name it. 

Answer: _HIPPARCOS_ 

B. While the measurements of the stars in the Hipparcos catalog 
important, the more useful bit of data was in determining the 
distances to two types of variable stars; stars which are known 
vary in brightness in proportion to their intrinsic luminosity. 
name the two general types of variable stars. 

Answer: _CEPHEID_ (sef-EE-ids) and RR_LYRAE_ 

was 

to 
FFPE, 
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Also accept _W_VIRGINIS_ in place of _CEPHEID_ but not _RR_LYRAE_ 

C. One of the possible ways to measure the mass density of the 
universe is by observing the emission of relativistic electrons from 
galaxy clusters when they scatter off the 2.7 K cosmic background 
photons. Name this effect. 

BONUS 6 

Answer: _SUNAYAEV-ZEL'DOVICH_ (Soon-NIE-ev Zell-DOUGH-VICH) Effect 
Also accept: _INVERSE COMPTON_ Scattering 
(Compton Scattering is not acceptable) 

Identify the following figures of speech which begin with the letter 
"p" from definitions FTPE. 

A. Investing abstractions or inanimate objects with human qualities or 
abilities, such as with anthropomorphism. 

Answer: _PERSONIFICATION_ or _PROSOPOPOEIA_ 

B. The insertion of some verbal unit in a position that interrupts the 
normal syntactical flow of the sentance; it shares its name with that 
of a punctuation mark. 

Answer: _PARENTHESIS_ 

C. The use of words alike in sound but different in meaning, as in a 
pun. 

Answer: _PARONOMASIA_ 

BONUS 7 

Answer these questions on the French Revolution FTPE. 

A. What British author, who defended the revolution in "Rights of 
Man", was imprisoned from Dec. 28, 1793 to Nov. 4, 1794 for his 
advocacy of banishment, rather than execution, for Louis XVI? 

B. What prison, which shared its name with a European country, housed 
Thomas Paine and other political prisoners awaiting execution? 

Answer: the _LUXEMBOURG_ 

C. Which bloodthirsty colleague of Robespierre and fellow member of 
the Committee of Public Safety, known as the "archangel of the 
revolution", wrote "Esprit de la Revolution et de la Constitution de 
France" and was also executed during the Thermidorian reaction? 

Answer: Louis-Antoine-Leon de _SAINT-JUST_ 

BONUS 8 

Identify the Elvis Presley songs which charted in the top ten from the 
clues, FTPE. 

A. Sung to the tune of "Aura Lee", this song hit number one in 1956. 

Answer: _LOVE ME TENDER_ 

B. The most successful song from the "Blue Hawaii" soundtrack, it 
later became the traditional closing number at Elvis concerts. 

Answer: _CAN'T HELP FALLING IN LOVE_ With You 

C. This song was Elvis's last top ten hit, reaching number two in 
1972 . 

Answer: (Hunk-a Hunk-a) _BURNING LOVE_ 

BONUS 9 

In honor of the end of the baseball season, here's a question about 
records set this year that didn't involve Mark McGwire or Sammy Sosa's 
quest to best Roger Maris. 

A. Alex Rodriguez became the third player in the history of the major 
leagues to record a 40-40, 40 home runs and 40 steals. For 5 points 
each, name the ocher two. 

Answer: Barry _BONDS_ and Jose _CANSECO_ 

B. Although he didn't quice make it, another player nearly equaled his 
singular 1996 feat of getting over 50 home runs and 50 doubles in a 
season, but did set team records ,for doubles and extra-base hits. 
Name him FTP. 

Answer: Albert _BELLE_ 

C. For the fourth time in his career, he's set to lead the league in 
both steals and walks, something that's only been done by three other 
players, none of whom did it for more than one season. FTP, name him. 

Answer: Rickey _HENDERSON_ 

BON"LlS 10 

Identify the fabulists from the descriptions FTPE. 

A. This 17th century Frenchman based the stories in his twelve book 
collection "Fables" on those of the Aesopic tradition. 

Answer: Jean de _LA FONTAINE_ 

B. This Roman fabulist was a freedman in the household of the emperor 
Augustus and was the first writer to Latinize the Greek prose fables 
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of Aesop. Most of his surviving works are from his fable collection, 
II Romulus . I, 

Answer: _PHAEDRUS_ 

C. This English scholar, who along with Bernard de Chartres was a 
teacher of John of Salisbury, wrote a book of Animal Parables during 
the 12th. century which were based on the fables of Phaedrus. 

Answer: _ODO_ of Cerinton (Sherrington) 

BONUS 11 

30-20-10 Name' the artist from self-portraits 

30. The mostly brown portrait 

20. The mostly Blue portrait 

10. The obvious portrait. 

Answer: Pablo _PICASSO_ 

BONUS 12 

5 

Identify these terms from Oceanography, for the stated number of points. 

A. (5) This word denotes a region of the ocean with a strong vertical gradient 
in water temperature. 

Answer: _THERMOCLINE_ 

B. (5) This word denotes a region of the ocean with a strong vertical gradient 
in water salinity. 

Answer: _HALOCLI~ 

C. (5) This word denotes a region of the ocean with a strong vertical gradient 
in water density. 

Answer: _PYCNOCLINE_ 

D. ·(lS) This word denotes the circulation of the oceans driven by horizontal 
differences in temperature and salinity. While sluggish, this type of 
circulation is vital to a stable, habitable climate on the planet. 

Answer: _THERMOHALINE_ circulation 

BONUS 13 

Identify these figures associated with the city of San Francisco FTPE. 

A. This Emperor of the United States and Protector of Mexico patroled 
the streets of San Francisco from 1859 to .1880. In 1873 he decreed 
that a bridge should be built between Oakland Point and SF. 

Answer: Joshua _NORTON_ or.,J,!Ql'rO!'l~;l;;.:::~, 

B. This three dot columnist for The Chronicle, who called his city 
"Baghdad-by-the-Bay" arid coined the term "beatnik", finally won a 
Pulitzer in 1996, the year before he died. 

Answer: Herb _CAEN~' 

C. This mayor of San Francisco was assassinated along with city 
Supervior Harvey Milk in 1978 by a former police officer who used the 
"Twinkie Defense" to escape a murder conviction. 

Answer: George _MOSCONE_ 

BONUS 14 

Identify the plant-related substance from Homer's "Odyssey" FTPE. 

A. When this plant was consumed by several of Odysseus's sailors, they 
were overcome by a blissful forgetfulness and lost all desire to 
return to Ithaca. 

Answer: _LOTUS_ 

B. This herb, acquired from Hermes, protected Odysseus from the 
porcinificating magic of Circe and allowed him to free his captured 
men. 

C. This Egyptian drug mentioned in the Odyssey could make a person 
forget their woes, and its name comes from the Greek for "not grief". 

Answer: _NEPENTHE_ 

BONUS 15 

Given the fictional character, identify the fictional brand of 
cigarettes which he smokes FTPE. 

A. The Cigarette Smoking Man 

Answer: _MORLEYS_ 

B. Winston Smith 

Answer: _VICTORY_ 

C. John Constantine 

Answer: _SILK CUT_ 

BONUS 16 

Identify the Spanish dramas from the descriptions FTPE. 

A. In this 1933 folk drama by Federico Garcia Lo~ca,a bride who runs 
away with a previous lover is murdered by her h\i.'sband. 

Answer: _BLOOD WEDDING_ or _BODAS DE SANGRE_ 

B. In this 1619 Lope de Vega play, whose Spanish title translates 
roughly as "The Sheep Well", an entire village assumes responsibility 
before the king for the slaying of its overlord and wins his 
exoneration. 

Answer: _FUENTE OVEJUNA_ or _ALL CITIZENS ARE SOLDIERS_ 

C. This 1836 Antonio Garcia Gutierrez drama about twins who were 
separated at birth by a witch and who later fight over a woman they 
both love formed the basis for an 1853 Giuseppe Verdi opera. 
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BONUS 17 

Answer: _EL TROVADOR_ or The _TROUBADODR
(do not accept "II trovatore") 

6 

Answer the following about molecular spectroscopy for the stated number of points. 

A. Vibrational/rotational spectroscopic bands are split into two 
branches due to the breakdown of the rigid rotor and harmonic 
oscillator assumptions, each with a one-letter name. For five points 
each, name these two branches. 

Answer: _P_ Branch and _R_ branch 

B. Four nuclei upon which nuclear magnetic resonance spectroscopy 
experiments are based are hydrogen-I, carbon-13, fluorine-19, and 
phosphorus-31. Each of these nuclei have a common spin. For ten 
points, identify the value of that spin. 

Answer: _ONE-HALF_ (Accept "plus or minus one half") 

C. Bond movements which do not change the dipole moment of the 
molecule do not show up in an infrared spectnL~. In order to study 
such movements, chemists rely on a similar spectroscopic technicque, 
which scans the same range of the spectrum. For ten points, name this 
type of spectroscopy. 

Answer: _RAMAN_ Spectroscopy 

BONUS 18 

FTP each, name the speaker of the following words in the period 
leading up to the US Civil War. 

A. "[I]f it is deemed necessary that I should forfeit my life for the 
furtherance of the ends of justice, and mingle my blood further with 
the blood of my children and with the blood of millions ... whose 
rights are disregarded by wicked, cruel, and unjust enactments, I say 
let it be done." 

Answer: John _BROWN_ (Final Address to the Court November 2, 1859) 

B. "[Our new government's] corner-stone rests upon the great truth, 
that the negro is not equal to the white man; that slavery -
subordination to the superior race -- is his natural and normal 
condition" 

Answer: Alexander _STEPHENS_ (Savannah, GA March 21, 1861) 

C. "I am loath to close. We are not enemies, but friends. We must not 
be enemies. Though passion may have strained it must not break our 
bonds of affection." 

Answer: Abraham _LINCOLN_ (1st Inaugural Address, March 4, 1861) 

BONUS 19 

"Given a description of a bay, identify it, ftpe. 

A. Originally named Stingray harbor by Captain Cook, this is an inlet 
of the Tasmanian Sea that is about 5 miles across. 

Answer: _BOTANY_ Bay 

B. This inlet of the North Atlantic Sea covers an area of about 
86,000 square miles. Bordered to the east by France and the south by 
Spain, it is fed by the Loire and Garonne rivers. 

Answer: Bay of _BISCAY_ 

C. A shallow inlet of the Indian Ocean, it is bordered by Bangladesh 
to the north, Sri Lanka to the west, and Burma to the east. 

Answer: Bay of _BENGAL_ 

BONUS 20 

Name these card games given clues, FTPE. 

A. Invented in the early seventeenth century from a game called Noddy, 
this game uses a board with pegs for scoring. 

Answer: _CRIBBAGE_ 

B. Played mostly in casinos, the aim of this game is to form hands whose 
value is nearer to nine than that of the dealer. Its name derives from the 
Italian for zero. 

Answer: _BACCARAT_ 

C. Popular in the 18th and 19th centuries, this game comes in 
knockout, bid, Minnesota, Romanian, and Belgian varieties. It is a 
trick based game for four players, with no bidding and fixed partners. 

BONUS 21 

Given the following examples, name the type of long-term memory used 
FTPE. 

A. Rory, after learning to ride a bicycle in childhood, is still able to 
ride a bike after a long period of convalescence. 

Answer: _PROCEDURAL_ or _IMPLICIT_ memory. 

B. Mike, remembering disasters at past tournaments, tries to keep his 
stat-mongering in check. 

Answer: _EPISODIC_ memory 

C. Jo~~, using academic knowledge earned at the cost of enormous 
student debt, beats the Michigan team for a final time with a clutch 
answer about Bob Barker. 

Answer: _SEMANTIC_ memory 

BONUS 22 

Name the geologists or paleontologists for 10 points each. 

A. One served as paleontologist with the U.S. Geological Survey in the late 
1800's, and the other was a professor at Yale at the same time. They 
were in fierce competition to find ever more spectacular dinosaur fossils, 
a competition that damaged both their reputations. FTP each, name them. 

Answer: Edward Drinker _COPE_ and Othniel Charles _MARSH_ 
(in either order) 
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B. An avid icthyologist, this Swiss-born Harvard professor is best known for 
his revolutionary theories that at one time glaciers covered large portions 
of the Earth's surface. 

Answer: Jean Louis Rodolphe _AGASSIZ_ (AHG-uh-see) 

BONUS 23 

For fifteen points each, name these jazz greats. 

A. With his fellow trio members Eldee young and Red Holt, they scored 
big with the 1965 instrumental hit, "The In Crowd." Sadly he is 
currently a morning DJ on a Chicago smooth jazz station. 

Answer: Ramsey _LEWIS_ 

B. Considered Canada's best-known jazz pianist, this Montreal native 
specialized in bop and swing and had a hit in the 50's with his 
rendition of "Tenderly." 

Answer: Oscar _PETERSON_ 

BONUS 24 

Name that Post-Modernist Architect - I'll give you a building and a 
clue and you give me the architect for ten points apiece. 

A. Mother'S House - He is often considered one of the first 
Post-Modernists and has written many books with his wife including 
"Learning From Las Vegas". 

Answer: Robert _VENTURI_ 

B. Portland Public Services Building - He style has been marked by 
huge· pilasters and statues, such as the swans on his Disneyworld 
resort. 

Answer: Charles _MOORE_ 

C. Wexner Center - He once designed a park in Paris with Bernard 
Tschumi and wrote a book about it with Jaques Derrida. 

Answer: Peter _EISENMAN_ 
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